Penalties
A new penalty regime was introduced by HMRC on the 1st April 2009. This means that Individuals, Business Owners and L/A’S can now face penalties of up to 100% for underpayment of tax, this includes Vat. We would urge colleagues to report any errors found immediately to the Vat Officer.
More detailed information about penalties can be obtained from the Council’s Tax Officer. 


Voluntary Disclosures

Penalties may be avoided if errors, omissions or misdeclarations are discovered and notified to HM Revenue and Customs – Via the Council’s Tax Officer – before they start their investigation into a particular subject or department. Notifications of this kind are known as Voluntary Disclosures and, although not subject to penalty, will normally incur interest in the same way as assessments. It is suggested, however, that where errors etc are discovered a voluntary disclosure is the proper course of action as it demonstrates a professional and responsible approach to our VAT obligations and builds credibility into our systems and the way which we operate them. 
Close adherence to the guidelines in this publication should avoid the risk of penalties falling on locally managed budgets. (Although, any interest incurred on voluntary disclosures will be charged to the responsible profit centre.)
VAT Errors

All VAT errors must be advised to the Council’s Tax officer as soon as possible after their discovery. All adjustments to the VAT Accounts must be made centrally by that Officer unless otherwise authorised. Failure to do this may result in an assessment for misdeclaration of tax and/or a penalty for breach of VAT regulation. 

